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Circular No. 2015/26                                                        Date: 30/04/2015 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

SUCCESSFUL LUNCH TIME DEMONSTRATION  
PROMPT AND IMMEDIATE RESPONSE OF OUR CMD 

 
We would like to congratulate our members for successfully holding the  lunch time 

demonstrations on 27th April,2015 at Head Office as well as at all Zonal Offices. It was followed 
by submission of Memorandum to Zonal Managers, for forwarding the same to the Chairperson 
and Managing Director.  
 
We are happy to apprise that there was an immediate response from our Chairperson and 
Managing Director, Smt. V.R. Iyer, who acknowledged and appreciated our concerns regarding 
disproportionate punishments, delay in justice etc. and sought details of such cases from us. We 
immediately requested all the General Secretaries of the Units to provide information regarding 
Suspension cases lying pending for more than six months, cases in which disproportionate 
punishments were awarded, conversion of non-vigilance to vigilance cases and from minor to 
major penalty proceedings etc. After compiling the information, the same was submitted to her 
by the undersigned during her visit to Delhi on 29th April 2015. She was kind enough to give 
patient hearing to our grievances and assured to look into the matter.  
 
We on our part would like to reassure our members to work without fear for the growth of our 
beloved Institution, without succumbing to any pressure. At the same time, we would request 
them to keep themselves updated with the latest information with regard to various schemes, 
procedures and most importantly Delegation of powers etc. 
 

LABOUR DAY CELEBRATION 
 
Please refer to our circular no. 2015/25 of date. All our Units’ General Secretaries are requested 
to ensure participation of members in rallies which are being organized by the State Committees 
of our Confederation in all parts of the country by mobilizing the staff. The States where the 
May 1st is working, it must be ensured that no officer works beyond prescribed hours, which is 
normally up to 5 p.m. in the evening, on this day to emphasize and highlight the seriousness of 
one of our main demand of regulated working hours to the Management, public, Government 
and all concerned and join the rallies/ public meetings organized in their vicinity.  
 

With Revolutionary greetings and Red salutations, 
 
 

     Yours faithfully, 

                           
          (HARVINDER SINGH) 

        GENERAL SECRETARY 
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